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Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education
REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

July 26, 2023

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
CLMD - 2023 Z g 2 s

NATIONAL MONITORING OF THE NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP (NLC)
IMPLEMENTATION IN DEPED REGION VIII

To:  Schools Division Superintendents
- Division of Leyte
- Division of Ormoc City
All Others Concerned

1. Attached is a letter from Dr. Leila P. Areola, Director IV, Bureau of Learning
Delivery, DepEd Central Office dated July 14, 2023, announcing the conduct of a
five-day field monitoring of the National Learning Camp (NLC) implementation in the
region with a monitoring team from the Central Office on July 31- August 4, 2023.

2. The monitoring team shall conduct a focus group discussion (FGD) with
teachers and school heads and use a monitoring checklist which shall be
accomplished during the visit.

3 In view of this activity, two Schools Divisions, each with four randomly
selected schools of varying sizes and classifications, have been identified as indicated
in the table below.

SCHOOLS DIVISION SCHOOL SCHEDULE
Leyte Alegria Integrated School | July 31 — August 2, 2023
Dulag National High
School
Granja Kalinawan
National High School
Sta. Fe National High
School
Ormoc City Dolores Elementary | August 3-4, 2023
School
Donghol Integrated
School
Lake Danao Integrated
School
Margen NHS

4. The Schools Divisions Superintendents are requested to assist the team and
make arrangements for transportation so that the activity will be realized as
scheduled.
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S. In addition, an Education Program Supervisor from the Region and Division
are also requested to accompany and guide the team during the monitoring process.

6. Travel and other incidental expenses that may be incurred in the conduct of
this monitoring activity shall be charged to the NLC Funds which were downloaded
to the respective offices or local funds of the participants, subject to the existing
accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

7. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are
desired.

VELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO IV
Regional Director V4

Enclosures: As stated L
References: As stated . g prﬂﬁfﬁﬁfﬁnﬁw
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BUREAU OF LEARNING DELIVERY s

Office of the Director
July 14, 2023

EVELYN R. FETALVERO
Regional Director
DepEd Regional Office VIII

Dear Director Fetalvero:

In line with DepEd Order No. 14, s. 2023, Policy Guidelines on the Implementation of
the National Learning Camp (NLC), the Bureau of Learning Delivery (BLD) is
scheduled to conduct a five-day field monitoring of the NLC implementation in your
region from July 31-August 4, 2023.

Three BLD personnel are designated to conduct a focus group discussion (FGD)
with teachers and school heads and accomplish a monitoring checklist relative to
the NLC implementation. Eight randomly selected schools from two schools division
offices (SDOs) to be identified by your region will be monitored, with a preference
for integrated schools of varying sizes, including a last-mile school.

In this regard, this Office respectfully seeks your approval to allow the below-listed
BLD personnel assigned in your region to proceed with the stated activity:

1. Marilyn B. Siao, Director III
2. Mita A. Parocha, SVEPS
3. LeaD. Estuye, SEPS

Furthermore, we kindly request that a regional and/or division education program
supervisor be designated to accompany the aforementioned personnel during the
monitoring process.

To facilitate the necessary arrangements, we kindly request that you send your
signed letter of acceptance, including the list of SDOs and schools to be monitored,
to this Bureau through email at bld.od@deped.gov.ph not later than July 24, 2023.

If you have any questions or require further information, please contact the BLD at
the provided email address or by phone at 8637-4346 or 8637-4347.

Your prompt response to this matter would be greatly appreciated.

Very truly yours,
"A¥EOLA
r IV

4/F Bonifacio Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City 1600
Telefax: 8-636-6540; 8-633-6549 [/ Fax: 8-637-4347
Email Address: bld. cd@deped.gov.ph



